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Acreage Reports 
In order to maintain program eligibility and benefits, you must timely file acreage 
reports. Failure to file an acreage report by the crop acreage reporting deadline 
may result in ineligibility for future program benefits. FSA will not accept acreage 
reports provided more than a year after the acreage reporting deadline.   

Reporting Grazing Allotments: 
FSA offices can now accept acreage reports for grazing allotments. You will use 
form “FSA-578” to report grazing allotments as animal unit months (AUMs) using 
the “Reporting Unit” field. Your local FSA office will need the grazing period start and end date and the 
percent of public land. 

Definitions of Terms 

FSA defines “idle” as cropland or a balance of cropland within a Common Land Unit (CLU) (field/subfield) 
which is not planted or considered not planted and does not meet the definition of fallow or skip row. 

Fallow is considered unplanted cropland acres which are part of a crop/fallow rotation where cultivated land 
that is normally planted is purposely kept out of production during a regular growing season. 

For more information, contact your Natrona County USDA Service Center at 307-261-5436 EX2 or visit 
fsa.usda.gov. 

 

Before You Break Out New Ground, Ensure Your Farm 
Meets Conservation Compliance  
The term “sodbusting” is used to identify the conversion of land from native vegetation to commodity crop 
production after December 23, 1985.  As part of the conservation provisions of the Food Security Act of 1985, 
if you’re proposing to produce agricultural commodities (crops that require annual tillage including one pass 
planting operations and sugar cane) on land that has been determined highly erodible and that has no crop 
history prior to December 23, 1985, that land must be farmed in accordance with a conservation plan or 
system that ensures no substantial increase in soil erosion. 

Eligibility for many USDA programs requires compliance with a conservation plan or system on highly 
erodible land (HEL) used for the production of agricultural commodities. This includes Farm Service Agency 
(FSA) loan, disaster assistance, safety net, price support, and conservation programs; Natural Resources 
Conservation Service (NRCS) conservation programs; and Risk Management Agency (RMA) Federal crop 
insurance. 

Before you clear or prepare areas not presently under production for crops that require annual tillage, you are 
required to file Form AD-1026 “Highly Erodible Land Conservation and Wetland Conservation Certification,” 
with FSA indicating the area to be brought into production. The notification will be referred to NRCS to 

https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Ffsa.usda.gov%2F%3Futm_medium%3Demail%26utm_source%3Dgovdelivery&data=05%7C01%7C%7C49eafb94d380499c3a0308db5d533f23%7Ced5b36e701ee4ebc867ee03cfa0d4697%7C0%7C0%7C638206384345989564%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=kFigWoYthATQtFASo6dcBi%2FGI%2BT8PH5GQc6W%2FWuwFzc%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.nrcs.usda.gov%2F%3Futm_medium%3Demail%26utm_source%3Dgovdelivery&data=05%7C01%7C%7C49eafb94d380499c3a0308db5d533f23%7Ced5b36e701ee4ebc867ee03cfa0d4697%7C0%7C0%7C638206384345989564%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=6qiMNNfPy9kDVhRxixZSV9W%2Fd30pb1VfNF4W0fdZcuo%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Frma.usda.gov%2F%3Futm_medium%3Demail%26utm_source%3Dgovdelivery&data=05%7C01%7C%7C49eafb94d380499c3a0308db5d533f23%7Ced5b36e701ee4ebc867ee03cfa0d4697%7C0%7C0%7C638206384345989564%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=ndhHvspIRa3%2BRCvco%2BUu0ZONuuPi9S3Oaw%2F5YlnajII%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.fsa.usda.gov%2F%3Futm_medium%3Demail%26utm_source%3Dgovdelivery&data=05%7C01%7C%7C49eafb94d380499c3a0308db5d533f23%7Ced5b36e701ee4ebc867ee03cfa0d4697%7C0%7C0%7C638206384345989564%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=Iq78szog1LzBgE3tmJTRs6awdPx5eRecuS81zPUsmgI%3D&reserved=0


determine if the field is considered highly erodible land. If the field is considered HEL, you are required to 
implement a conservation plan or system that limits the erosion to the tolerable soil loss (T) for the 
predominant HEL soil on those fields. 

In addition, prior to removing trees or conducting any other land manipulations that may affect wetlands, 
remember to update form AD-1026, to ensure you remain in compliance with the wetland conservation 
provisions.  

Prior to purchasing or renting new cropland acres, it is recommended that you check with your local USDA 
Service Center to ensure your activities will be in compliance with the highly erodible land and wetland 
conservation provisions. 

For additional information on highly erodible land conservation and wetland conservation compliance, contact 
your local USDA Service Center. 

 

USDA Releases Nationwide Farmer, Rancher and Forest 
Manager Prospective Customer Survey 
You can now take a nationwide survey to help the USDA improve and increase access to its programs and 
services for America’s farmers, ranchers, and forest managers. The survey includes new and existing 
customers. USDA encourages all agricultural producers to take the survey, especially those who have not 
worked with USDA previously. The survey gathers feedback on programs and services available through 
USDA’s Farm Service Agency (FSA), Natural Resources Conservation Service (NRCS) and Risk 
Management Agency (RMA). 

The survey is available online at farmers.gov/survey, and you should complete it by March 31, 
2023. Stakeholder organizations are also encouraged to share the survey link through their networks. The 
survey is available in 14 different languages including Arabic, Chinese, English, French, Hmong, Korean, 
Navajo, Punjabi, Somali, Spanish, Tagalog, Thai, Urdu and Vietnamese. 

In addition to the online survey, the FPAC Business Center, which is administering the survey, will also mail 
11,000 printed surveys to various local state stakeholder organizations and farmers markets. 

 

Farmers.gov Feature Helps Producers Find Farm Loans 
that Fit Their Operation 
Farmers and ranchers can use the Farm Loan Discovery Tool on farmers.gov to find information on USDA 
farm loans that may best fit their operations. 

USDA’s Farm Service Agency (FSA) offers a variety of loan options to help farmers finance their operations. 
From buying land to financing the purchase of equipment, FSA loans can help. 

USDA conducted field research in eight states, gathering input from farmers and FSA farm loan staff to better 
understand their needs and challenges. 

How the Tool Works 
Farmers who are looking for financing options to operate a farm or buy land can answer a few simple 
questions about what they are looking to fund and how much money they need to borrow. After submitting 
their answers, farmers will receive information on farm loans that best fit their specific needs. The loan 
application and additional resources also will be provided. 

Farmers can download application quick guides that outline what to expect from preparing an application to 
receiving a loan decision. There are four guides that cover loans to individuals, entities, and youth, as well as 

https://www.farmers.gov/working-with-us/service-center-locator?utm_medium=email&utm_source=govdelivery
https://www.farmers.gov/contact/survey?utm_medium=email&utm_source=govdelivery


information on microloans. The guides include general eligibility requirements and a list of required forms and 
documentation for each type of loan. These guides can help farmers prepare before their first USDA service 
center visit with a loan officer. 

Farmers can access the Farm Loan Discovery Tool by visiting farmers.gov/fund and clicking the “Start” 
button. Follow the prompts and answer five simple questions to receive loan information that is applicable to 
your agricultural operation. The tool is built to run on any modern browser like Chrome, Edge, Firefox, or the 
Safari browser, and is fully functional on mobile devices. It does not work in Internet Explorer. 

About Farmers.gov 
In 2018, USDA unveiled farmers.gov, a dynamic, mobile-friendly public website combined with an 
authenticated portal where farmers will be able to apply for programs, process transactions, and manage 
accounts. 

The Farm Loan Discovery Tool is one of many resources on farmers.gov to help connect farmers to 
information that can help their operations. Earlier this year, USDA launched the My Financial Information 
feature, which enables farmers to view their loan information, history, payments, and alerts by logging into the 
website. 

USDA is building farmers.gov for farmers, by farmers. In addition to the interactive farm loan features, the site 
also offers a Disaster Assistance Discovery Tool. Farmers can visit farmers.gov/recover/disaster-assistance-
tool#step-1 to find disaster assistance programs that can help their operation recover from natural disasters. 
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